

East Course Combine Minutes for 10/14/2017 Meeting

ROLL CALL- The meeting was called to order by President Amador Larios at 10:17 am. Club representatives present were: WOC, RIC, BON, LAP, WEF, and EIRPC. IEIC was not present.

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING- Minutes of previous meeting were read and approved with the exception of one item. Previous meeting states Goodfellow club will be joining ECC in January. Club members would like to discuss further with Goodfellow Representatives at next meeting in January. Some members thought they may be too far south. Sonny informed us they only have 5 members and 3 active flyers.

FINANCIAL REPORT- Treasurer Richard Ociegera reported a balance of 9429.00 not counting any checks or fees as of this meeting.

Old BUSINESS- It was confirmed by Sonny that we still have 8 races and race schedule on website is correct.

Previous minutes stated all Old bird race schedules should be brought to this meeting. **All Club Old Bird schedules must be brought to next meeting and final decision will be made at that time.**

COMMUNICATIONS- President Larios Amador reported a conversation he had with AU representative Shannon Demler As to a complaint regarding the dismissal of Y2K club. Amador will continue to keep the group informed until this issue is resolved.

Sonny informed the group that we have 10 extra crates and 7 clubs flying young birds this season. It was therefore decided that each club would get 1 extra crate with the exception of the three largest clubs receiving 2 extra.

Clubs must send Sonny accurate database info. Members who do not fly should not be in the race database.

Amador ask what we should do if SBV wants to fly with us in the future and how we could accommodate them. No definite decision was made but biggest concern was there would not be enough room on the trailer.

NEW BUSINESS- Joining the International Federation as a group was discussed. Cost would be 15.00 per member per year. They use Winspeed for race results .Sonny suggested decision should be made at club level. Gary Anderson suggested we wait until AU election in January and vote for all new officers in the AU. Tabled until next meeting.

Mark Karges gave the group an Update on the AU convention Race. A group of unpaid Handlers and flyers are in the process of trying through a number of legal avenues.

Mike suggested we keep all wire bottoms in crates maintained (any wires sticking up removed) and avoid mixing up wire bottoms in crates.

Amador suggested we need to update Roster. A few new members need to be added.

Amador ask if anyone with computer experience could be trained by Sonny to maintain the ECC Website. Relys possible candidate.

Meeting adjourned - 11:30 AM

NEXT MEETING-Saturday November 25th.

Submitted by Recording Secretary
Larry Rhea